EYE ON THE WORLD

Sept. 17, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Sept. 17, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Mourners honor Queen Elizabeth

- An article by Andrew Court titled "96-Round 'Death Gun Salutes' Boom Out in Honor of Queen Elizabeth" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Stephanie Giang-Paunon titled "Mourners Honor Queen Elizabeth II: She 'Spread Her Love Across the World' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept 15, 2022.

Comments about Meghan Markle

• An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Report: Here's Really Why Meghan Markle Wasn't at Ailing Queen's Bedside [She Wasn't Invited]" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

• An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled " 'She Really Is a Narcissist': Video of Meghan Markle Interacting With Royal Aides Goes Viral" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about criticism of Britain's colonialism

- An article by Janelle Griffith titled "Queen Elizabeth's Death Revives Criticism of Britain's Legacy of Colonialism" was posted at nbcnews.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Sad But Not Surprising: Professors, Politicians and The New York Times Speak III of the Queen and Her Legacy" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Jemele Hill Says Journalists Must 'Examine' Queen Elizabeth II's 'Role in the Devastating Impact of Colonialism' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Amy Furr titled "CNN Correspondent [Larry Madowo] Claims Queen Elizabeth II 'Not Universally Loved in Africa' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Stephen Lepore titled "Woke Brigade Renews Attacks on Queen: University of Michigan Professor Calls Her 'Colonizer' and Likens Monarchy to Confederacy—While Washington Post Reporter Says Now Is Perfect Time to Talk About the 'Negative Impact of Colonialism' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Annabelle Timsit titled "Police Arrest Anti-Monarchy Protesters at Royal Events in England, Scotland" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Carnegie Mellon professor—nasty, but free speech

- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Twitter Pulls Vile Tweet by Carnegie Mellon's CRT Professor [Nigerian-Born Uju Anya] Who Said She Hoped Queen Died 'An Excruciating Death'—After Jeff Bezos Led Avalanche of Condemnation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Carnegie Mellon Refuses to Fire [Nigerian-Born]

Professor Who Posted She Hoped the Queen an 'Excruciating' Death—Saying They Don't Condone Her Sentiment, But Reiterated That 'Free Expression Is Core to the Mission of Higher Education' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 9, 2022.

- An article by Emma James and James Gordon titled "The View's [Television Show] Sonny Hostin Sparks Outrage by Defending Woke Carnegie Mellon Critical Race Theory [Nigerian-Born] Professor Who Wished the Queen an 'Excruciatingly Painful' Death" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "'I'm Mortified by the Hideous and Historically Inaccurate Claims': Nigerian Academic [Reno Omokri] Slams Carnegie Mellon Professor for [Erroneously] Saying Queen Ignited Nigerian Civil War—Calling It 'Propaganda and Pseudo History' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2022.

Will King Charles continue to support climate change?

- An article by Doug Cunningham titled "King Charles III Brings Long History of Environmental Activism to Throne" was posted at upi.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Mary Aultman titled "King Charles and World Economic Forum Align on 'Great Reset' Agenda" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Britain's New King Charles Is a Climate Hawk Who Has Called for 'Radically Transforming' Fossil Fuel Economy" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Will King Charles soften his zeal about climate change?

- Looking back to November 2018, an article titled "Prince Charles Won't Speak Out When He Becomes King" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 8, 2018.
- An article by David Knowles titled "King Charles III Appears to Signal an End to Climate Change Activism" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Bove titled "King Charles III Taking the Throne Means the World Loses a Leading Environmentalist During an Energy Crisis; 'I'm Not That Stupid'—He Says" was posted at fortune.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

International climate change

• An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "John Kerry Jets to England, Complains About Climate Change" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

- An article by Erick Erickson titled "The Return of the Dark Ages" was posted at creators.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Greenpeace Founder [Patrick Moore] Laments 'Hijacking' of Ecology by Alarmists" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Jeffrey Folks titled "Another South Asian Flood [Recently in Pakistan]? Still Not Climate Change" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "U.N. Declares 'No Return to Fossil Fuels' Despite Energy Crisis" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

Fossil fuels—international miscellaneous

- An article by Jake Horton and Daniele Palumbo titled "Russia Sanctions: How Can the World Cope Without Its Oil and Gas?" was posted at bbc.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Flashback: Trump Warned Germany That Reliance on Russian Energy Could Lead to 'Extortion' " was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- A Reuters article by David Evans titled "Gazprom Tells Europe: There Is No Alternative to Russian Gas" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Mark Potter titled "Putin Says Pipeline Gas Supplies to Pakistan Are Possible, Part of Infrastructure in Place" was posted at

reuters.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about global food crisis

• An article by Haley Zaremba titled "Water and Energy Shortages Are Fueling a Global Food Crisis" was posted at oilprice.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

International covid

- An article by Eva Dou and Vic Chiang titled "Stuck in China's Covid Lockdown, People Plead for Food, Medical Care" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "The Country With the World's Strictest Pandemic Measures [New Zealand] Announces a Sweeping Reversal of Policies [No More Vaccine Mandates and Mask-Wearing]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Manas Mishra titled "End of Covid Pandemic Is 'in Sight'—WHO Chief" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about international monkeypox

- An article by Mark A. Hewitt titled "Why Are Children Coming Down With Monkeypox?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Sri Taylor titled "Monkeypox Infections Reported by Colleges Raise Concerns of Campus Spread" was posted at bloomberg.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jen Christensen titled "Worries Over Stigma Are Driving a Push to Rename Monkeypox, but the Process Is Slow" was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about international polio

• An article by Luke Andrews titled "U.S. Joins Congo and Yemen on WHO Watch-List for Countries Where Polio Is Spreading: Virus Found in Wastewater From Five New York Counties" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

An article by Arthur Parashar titled "The Microchips Are Down for Vladimir

Putin: Russia Is Desperately Short of Electronic Components in Bid to Keep Fighting War in Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.

- An article by Mark Almond titled "The Sudden Advance by Ukraine's Forces Into Russian-Occupied Territory Is a Military Earthquake—But Will Vladimir Putin Go Nuclear So He Can Save His Own Skin?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Pickrell titled "After Stopping the Russians in Their Tracks, Ukrainian Forces Are Now Breaking Through Their Lines and Taking Back Territory in a Masterful Surprise Move" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Tom Balmforth titled "Joy in Northeast Ukraine as Residents Return After Russian Retreat" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Tomasz Janowski titled "Russian State Media Grapples With Kharkiv [Region] Defeats" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jamie Phillips titled "Finally Even Putin's TV Puppets Realize the Truth: Kremlin Mouthpieces Admit Ukraine Invasion 'Is Not Going to Plan' and That Predictions of Swift Victory Were 'Catastrophically Wrong' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Paul Brandus titled "Predictions of an Easy Russian Victory Were Wrong—but Optimism Over a Ukraine Win Is Premature" was posted at marketwatch.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russia's Medvedev Responds to Ukraine Security Proposals by Invoking Biblical Apocalypse" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by David Rising titled "China Slams U.S. Senate Bill Supporting Taiwan's Defense" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Xi's First Trip Abroad in Two Years Includes Meeting With Putin; Summit of Growing Eurasian Bloc" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

• A Reuters article by Mukhammadsharif Mamatkulov titled "Putin Says Xi Has Questions and Concerns Over Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about China

• An article by Hank Berrien titled "Bill Gates Praises China: 'They've Done a Very Good Job' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about Israel

• An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel Stands With UAE Against Iranian Terror—Lapid" was posted at jpost.com on Sept. 16, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Iranian Terrorists Will Get Billions of Dollars Before Congress Can Review New Nuclear Deal" was posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Philippa Fletcher titled "Iran Says It Has Developed Drone 'Designed to Hit Israel's Tel Aviv, Haifa'—Mehr News" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Eirian Jane Prosser titled "Man Is Arrested Under Saudi Religious Laws After Dedicating His Pilgrimage to Mecca to the Late Queen and Unveiling a Banner in Her Honor" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article titled "Ostracized by the West, Russia Finds a Partner in Saudi Arabia" was posted at dnyuz.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Citizens Worldwide Have Had Enough of Globalist Idiocy" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "German Bishops Fail to Pass Document [That Would Have] Radically Altered Church Teaching on Sex" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

• An article by Ashley Nickel titled "Huge 7.6 Magnitude Earthquake Strikes Papua New Guinea Cracking Roads, Wrecking Shops and Shaking Parts of Australia" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 11, 2022.



An article by Staff titled "Ben Shapiro: The 5 Lessons America Learned From 9/11—Then Forgot" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 12, 2022. Following is the article.

Americans learned painful lessons on 9/11, but every time Democrats compare the terrorists who took down the Twin Towers to the January 6 rioters, they show they've forgotten what happened 21 years ago, Ben Shapiro said Monday.

Speaking on his daily radio show and podcast as horrific footage of the attacks that killed nearly 3,000 played, the Daily Wire editor emeritus lamented the lessons lost over the years. The attack, in which 19 Muslim fanatics flew hijacked planes into the towers and the Pentagon, and took another one down in Pennsylvania, shattered a calm that had set in after the Cold War ended, he said.

"There was a feeling ... that the world was safe, that international diplomacy was going to rule the roost from here on in, that violence against Americans was absolutely unthinkable," Shapiro said. "And then 911 happened and it really taught us a bunch of lessons that we were supposed to remember."

"First, the world is smaller than you think," Shapiro said. "Things that happened far away in lands that we do not know, those things impact the United States economically in terms of military power, in terms of safety of Americans, these things really affect us."

The second lesson Shapiro identified is that real or perceived weakness, whether economic, military, or ideological, invites aggression.

"If you read the manifesto of Osama bin Laden after 9/11, [it] was all about how the United States was basically a paper tiger, had made a bunch of promises, had not fulfilled those promises, the United States had run from conflict," Shapiro noted, citing the United States' disastrous withdrawal from Somalia, its inaction in the face of Al Qaeda bombings of U.S. embassies in Kenya and Tanzania and the USS Cole, all in the years immediately

preceding 9/11.

The third lesson learned from the terror attack, Shapiro said, was that nurturing lasting culture and institutions requires extraordinary investment of time. Whether imposed by a dictator or fought for by a freedom-seeking people, the shared values that can stabilize a populace aren't easily come by.

"Those sorts of institutions don't just magically take root," Shapiro said.
"You actually have to sit there for, in the case of Japan, generations, you have to sit there in the case of South Korea, for generations, and you have to be willing to actually expend the money and keep the soldiers over there."

Many of the countries of the Middle East had been created in the 20th century, so tribal differences were hard to replace, he noted.

Shapiro's fourth lesson from 9/11 is one that seems especially forgotten in today's age of hyper-partisanship: "You have a lot in common with your fellow Americans, more than you think you do and a lot more than you do with your enemies."

"We tend to talk a lot in the United States about the gap between Florida and New York, between Texas and California," he said. "And those gaps absolutely exist. These are serious ideological gaps. And those gaps seem to be getting wider in the United States.

"[But] whatever those gaps are, they are not nearly as wide as the gap between, say, Texas and Afghanistan or California and Afghanistan," he continued. "And 9/11 was a reminder that the enemies of the American people do not think like Americans, that whatever disagreements we have with each other in the West, and they are very serious and they have real consequences, the gaps between the disagreements in the West and disagreements between people in the West and places like Afghanistan or Iraq or Iran. These are disagreements in kind."

The final lesson: "Our enemies do not think like we do. We think that when we are spreading liberal democracy or economic progress, that our enemies are going to be happy that when we bring additional material benefit to people around the world, that this is something they are going to appreciate. And what we learned on 911 is that that's not actually the case. Our enemies don't think like we do."

Fast-forward 21 years, and Democrats are likening the deadliest attack on American soil and the monsters behind it to the January 6 riot at the U.S.

Capitol.

Shapiro played clips of Hillary Clinton somberly claiming the grim anniversary was a reminder to stop "extremism" that "uses violence to try to achieve political and ideological goals." Another clip showed Virginia Democratic Sen. Mark Warner comparing "insurgents attacking the Capitol on January 6" to the 9/11 terrorists. Finally, Shapiro played video of Vice President Kamala Harris saying conservative Americans "talk about their fellow Americans the same way that Bush talked about Al Qaeda after 9/11."

The January 6 riots, Shapiro said, were closer to the racially charged riots of the summer of 2020 than to the nation's darkest day. But comparing the Capitol riot to 9/11 is a cynical political ploy, he said.

"That is a clear and overt attempt to compare 9/11 to 1/6 and those are not the same thing," Shapiro said. "The Democratic idea here is to broaden out January 6 to include all Republicans.

"The lesson we learned after 9/11, which is that Americans are not your enemies Americans are your friends against the real enemies out there, that's gone."



An article by Allen West titled "The Constitutional Lessons Learned From the 2020 Elections" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 12, 2022. Following is the article.

After any training event in the military, or even in combat, you conduct what is called an AAR (After Action Review). The purpose is to assess the positives and negatives of the evolution just encountered. Especially in combat, this is necessary because the victor on the battlefield is the one who can improvise, adapt, and overcome. As we say, "no plan survives first contact" and "the enemy always has a vote."

Therefore, as we are less than 60 days from the 2022 midterm elections, I think it is critical to reassess the constitutional lessons learned from two years ago. It is not my intent or desire to talk about who won, voting machines, and allegations the elections were stolen. I want to address that which we objectively know is true.

First, from a constitutional perspective, we need to never allow anyone,

elected or not, to believe that a so-called emergency suspends the rule of law. As well, a virus with a 99.5 percent recovery rate is not exactly what one would classify as an emergency; then again, as Rahm Emanuel aptly asserted, "never let a good crisis go to waste."

The only people, according to our rule of law, who can make or amend laws are those in our respective legislative branches. However, in 2020 we saw many seize emergency powers, unconstitutionally in most cases, and alter respective election laws. These people were governors, judges, and some secretaries of state. Sadly, even in my home state of Texas early voting was unconstitutionally extended an additional week by the governor who had far exceeded his 30-day "emergency" powers.

There were other states where these unconstitutional actions occurred, such as Georgia, where a secretary of state entered into a consent agreement with a political activist to reference signatures on mail in ballots. In Pennsylvania, Michigan, Wisconsin, and Arizona there were questionable actions taken that affected standing election law...all without legislative involvement. This cannot ever be allowed to happen again in our constitutional Republic.

Speaking of mail in ballots, it was Eric Holder who wrote an op-ed piece for TIME magazine in April 2020 titled, "How Coronavirus Should Permanently Change Elections in America"...ya know, more of that fundamental transformation garbage. Holder, who was head of the National Democrat Redistricting Committee, held a thesis that due to Covid, unsolicited mail-in ballots should be the standard.

Talk about a real lesson learned about the introduction of nefarious voting activities. I think we came to find out that ballots were being mailed to some very suspect addresses. Two years ago, we got seriously confused about what is an absentee ballot, as opposed to unsolicited mail-in ballots, and the infamous drop boxes.

I will admit to being a voting traditionalist. I believe that our national elections should be a holiday. I am not keen on early voting where the rules are often different than those on Election Day. If you are not in country or near your polling location, then you submit an absentee ballot, which is a controlled item.

The fact that ballots were freely mailed out to questionable locations last cycle is disconcerting, and it is practice that must not be allowed to continue. Having served in the military I am very knowledgeable about absentee ballots, and folks, we have problems there.

The inconsistencies in mailing out absentee ballots to our Armed Forces must stop. There were states, such as Pennsylvania, where ballots were allowed to just keep coming in well after the election. Yet our military still continues to have their ballots spoiled. Too often military ballots are mailed out late, in some cases purposefully.

It is imperative that we protect our military voters as they are deployed serving and protecting our freedoms, way of life, and on occasion, affording others the ability to vote. This is an important issue for the American Constitutional Rights Union. We began our <u>Protect Military Votes Project</u> in 2020.

Another demographic that must be protected when it comes to absentee ballots are our senior citizens. There are many stories of abuse of seniors and the infamous ballot harvesting in senior living centers. The stories that we receive at the American Constitutional Rights Union are very disturbing.

It is imperative that we ensure ballots are not being ghosted and filled out by others. Family members, this is a huge responsibility and you must step up and protect your loved ones in their golden years and you can find tools to help protect your family at our <u>Protect Vulnerable Voters website</u>.

If you have not noticed (apparently the White House press secretary has not) we have an issue with 3-4 million illegal immigrants who have entered the United States under the Biden regime. First, this is totally unconstitutional. Second, be advised of the progressive socialist left's attempts to have them vote. That latter position has already been tried by NYC Mayor Eric Adams, and the State of California for local elections.

Folks, I have to show a picture ID to board a plane; funny, illegals do not, they can show their arrest warrants. We need to be very aware of illegals being used to vote in this upcoming election...hence no more unsolicited mail-in ballots. If showing a valid photo ID is racist, then every doggone airline in America is racist. Heck, so are all the hotels who ask for picture ID.

Lastly, no more Mark Zuckerberg, or any other leftist elitist oligarch intervention into our electoral process. This fella directly gave more money to the Harris County supervisor of elections office than they are budgeted back in 2020...why? Oh, by the way, Harris County is the largest county in Texas, top five in the country.

Before any military battle you send your scouts out first to gather intel and information about the enemy's deployment. We need to have a dedicated force of poll watchers and workers who will not be pushed around and told to

leave their assigned post by partisan election workers.

Truly, if you see something, say something, and we must have a system of reporting questionable, illegal, or criminal activities. The ACRU has developed a hotline (888-820-VOTE) and will assist in tracking and reporting these actions to the proper authorities.

Never forget the quote that many attribute to Josef Stalin, "Those who vote decide nothing. Those who count the vote decide everything." That is how Marxists roll, but if we heed the lessons learned from the 2020 election...we won't be fooled again.

Steadfast and Loyal.



An article by Oliver North and David Goetsch titled "Are 'MAGA Republicans' Fascists?" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022. Following is the article.

Far-leftist ideologues pulling President Joe Biden's strings and writing his speeches have finally gone around the bend. The Biden regime's crusade to label "MAGA Republicans" as "fascists" is a slap in the face to 75 million Americans. It's also an affront to the dignity of the U.S. presidency.

Biden campaigned for president on a promise to unite our country. Yet, he and his minions now treat half of our citizens as enemies. This is a desperation strategy to rally the "Biden base" before the midterm elections. But political expedience is no excuse for our president's shameful diatribes.

By labeling Republicans "fascists," Mr. Biden demonstrates an inexcusable ignorance of history and a blatant disregard for the power of words, especially when spoken by our nation's head of state. His egregious, inflammatory "fascist" magniloquence is both irresponsible and destructive to our national identity.

Biden's — and his staff's — use of the word "fascist" to describe conservatives and Republicans is intended to distract "We the People" from what his regime is doing through deception, distortion, division and, ultimately, the destruction of all opposition. These tactics brought to power nearly every despotic regime for more than a century: Lenin, Stalin, Mussolini, Hitler, Tojo, Mao, Kim, Saddam, Khomeini and Putin, to name but

a few. When Far Leftists call you a fascist, ignore their words and watch their behavior.

Biden may not know it, but "fascism," like "communism" and "jihadism," are all forms of totalitarian government headed by despots who control the executive, legislative and judicial functions of their governments. All dictatorial regimes have in common the practice of throwing out their nations' previous constitutions, enforcing one-party rule, controlling who counts any votes allowed and denying what we call individual liberty. In every case, these tyrannical governments use propaganda and censorship to control dissemination of information to their citizens or subjects.

Now consider the ignorance and folly of our current head of state describing conservatives and Republicans as "fascists." Republicans believe in government "of, by, and for the people" — in short, self-government. Fascists — and totalitarians of all sorts — believe in government by a dictatorial, all-powerful elite. The highest political priority of conservative Republicans is adherence to the U.S. Constitution and fair, transparent elections.

Weaponizing government agencies to control American citizens, hiring more than 85,000 armed IRS agents, turning a blind eye to explosive violent crime, ignoring anarchy, riots, arson and looting aren't Republican ideals; nor is jailing opposition leaders. These are the tactics of totalitarian governments. Is this what the "B-Team" at the White House wants?

Republicans believe in freedom of speech. Totalitarians suppress free speech through government coercion, censorship and collaboration with complicit media entities. The Biden White House apparently wants you to know only their version of "truth."

Republicans want freedom of religion while totalitarians want freedom *from* religion. Ironically, leftist ideologues who label Republicans "fascists" oppose religion in schools, the workplace and the public square.

Republicans believe in free enterprise and entrepreneurship. Biden "totalitarians" advocate government control of business and industry.

Biden's leftist elites want their president to control our private sector with draconian "green" executive orders and regulations. Republicans believe in personal responsibility.

Totalitarians demand fealty to government for responsibility to our citizen's needs. Biden calls Republicans "fascists" for opposing "forgiveness" of

student loans and promoting irresponsibility and government dependency.

Republicans believe in private property. Biden totalitarians claim property rights are decided by government and, where necessary, may be seized.

On Nov. 8, we will vote for the kind of government we want. Because we swore an oath to "defend the Constitution against all enemies, foreign and domestic," we pray you will vote to do so as well. We aren't fascists.



"Eye on the World" comment: Although the abortion issue is an important spiritual issue, the financial habits of the Washington D.C. politicians may be the catalyst to change the landscape in the midterm elections. The following headlines are about the financial malfeasance on display in Washington. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

U.S. national debt

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "U.S. National Debt Nears \$31 Trillion for the First Time Ever and Is Still Rising Due to Joe Biden's Semiconductor Vow, Student Loan Forgiveness and Green Plans—Despite Covid Spending Halt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 12, 2022.

Politicians line their pockets

- An article by Matt Mowers titled "'Drain the Swamp?': Lawmakers From Both Parties Are Too Afraid to Do What It Would Really Take" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Revealed: 97 Members of Congress or Their Families Bought or Sold Stock That May Have Been a Conflict of Interest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.

Green energy vs. coal

• An article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

Climate warriors

• An article by Collin Anderson titled "As Biden's Climate Czar, John Kerry Has Flown More Than 180,000 Miles, Emitting 9.5 Million Pounds of Carbon" was posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 8, 2022.

- An article by Adam Andrzejewski titled "Expert: California Spends \$54 Billion to Fight Climate Change With 'No Realistic Plan' " was posted at realclearwire.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jerome Corsi titled "Climate Hysteria: A Mass Delusion to Demonize Carbon Dioxide" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Sen. [John] Barrasso [of Wyoming]: "Democrats 'Worship the Sun God, the Wind God, the God of Wishful Thinking' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Universities to Offer Climate Change Counseling for Stressed-Out Students" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act" is an energy farce

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Staff titled "Tilting at Climate Windmills" was posted at wsj.com on Aug. 8, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Anthony Watts titled "Wall Street Journal and [Writer Bjorn] Lomborg Show Just How Useless the 'Inflation Reduction Act' Is at Tackling Climate" was posted at wattsupwiththat.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "New CBO [Congressional Budget Office] Shows Biden's Spending Bill Is Worse Than Previously Expected" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Democrats stick it to Manchin

- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Manchin's 'Inflation Reduction Act' Side Deal Beginning to Fall Apart: Dozens of Democrats Signal Opposition" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Democrats Stiff Joe Manchin of the Goodies They Promised Him for Voting for Their 'Inflation Reduction Act' " was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

 Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel-miscellaneous comments

- An article by Staff titled "Biden's Freeze on Oil, Gas Leases Threatens to Bring Europe's Energy Nightmare to America" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Steve Lance and Naveen Athrappully titled "United States Walking on Energy Tightrope as Biden Dumps Money Into Renewables, Warns Export" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Arathy Somasekhar titled "U.S. Emergency Oil Reserves Tumble to Lowest Since 1984" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden's Depletion of the Strategic Petroleum Reserve Is Reaching Crisis Levels" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Yellen: 'It Is Possible' Oil Prices Will Spike This Winter" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Bryan Jung titled "Tesla Proposes New Lithium Refinery in Texas" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Bjorn Lomborg titled "Policies Pushing Electric Vehicles Show Why Few People Want One" was posted at wsj.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "WSJ: Politicians Are Pushing Expensive EVs on Consumers for 'Virtually No Climate Benefit' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Christopher Carbone titled "Teslas Will Be 'More Intelligent' Than Humans by 2033 as Their Microchips Already Have 36% the Capacity of the Brain, Study Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about electric-charging problem in California

• An article by David Harsanyi titled "Welcome to the Green New Deal, California" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

• An article by Cal Thomas titled "California's Electricity Woes Offer a Taste of a Possible Future Green-Energy Nightmare" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

People describing Biden's economic achievements

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "White House Releases Massive Document Detailing Biden's Economic Achievements" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Bryan Jung titled "Yellen Says Biden's Policies Helped U.S. Economy Recover From Pandemic" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

Biden describing his sweetheart deal with rail unions

• An article by Geoff Earle, Rachael Bunyan and Keith Griffith titled " 'This Is a Great Deal': Biden Congratulates Himself on Rail Deal in White House Speech After Management Caved to Unions and Handed Out \$11,000 Bonuses and 25% Wage Increases" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Bryan Jung titled "New Report Says That the Fed May Require 7.5 Percent Unemployment to Lower Inflation" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dollar General [Retail Chain] Says Economic Woes Are Bringing \$100,000 Earners to Shop in Bargain Stores" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Mortgage Repayments Are Set to Rocket Even Higher as Fed Governor Christopher Waller Warns Third Consecutive .75% Interest Rate Rise Is Imminent to Tackle Soaring Inflation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Tell That to Biden! CEO of Luxury

Furniture Retailer RH [Gary Friedman] Says Anyone Who Thinks U.S. Isn't in Recession Is 'Crazy'—As Household Net Worth Plunges by Record \$6.1 Trillion in a Quarter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.

- An article by Tim Meads titled "Janet Yellen Says America Needs 'Great Skill' and 'Good Luck' for a Soft Landing; We Are Screwed" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "Inflation Rose Faster Than Expected in August, Keeping Prices Painfully High" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Inflation Surges Past Estimates After Biden Victory Lap" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Celebrates Inflation as the Economy Crashes" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Moran titled "U.S. Inflation Comes in Higher Than Expected as Food, Shelter Costs Surge" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "BLS [Bureau of Labor Statistics]: Inflation in Price of Food Highest Since 1979" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Cost of Eating at Home Records Highest 12-Month Increase in 43 Years as Prices Spike for All Grocery Categories" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "'Real Wages Are Falling': Kevin McCarthy Slams Biden as Inflation Falls to 8.3%—but Still Sits Near 40-Year High, With Grocery Prices Up by 13.5% in a Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Continues Pattern of Gaslighting on Inflation Rates: [She Says] 'Prices Essentially Flat' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Top Obama Economist [Steve Rattner] Warns Financial Pain Under Biden Will Get Far Worse" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Taxes and IRS

• An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Americans Spent More on Taxes in 2021 Than on Food, Clothing and Health Care Combined" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

• An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$4,408,452,000,000: Federal Tax Collections Set Record Through August" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Food crisis

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Report: More Than Half of California Rice Fields Left Barren in Drought" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 11, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: Claiming that the SCOTUS abolished abortion is either ignorant or devious. The SCOTUS did not abolish abortion. It merely put the topic back into the purview of the states—reducing the matter to a states'-rights issue. Consider comparing the subject of abortion to slavery. Just as Christians are pleased that states cannot make slavery legal by voting, they also wish that states cannot make abortion legal by voting. The following headlines are about abortion articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about pro-life

• An article by Peyton Holliday titled "Is 15-Week-Old Unborn Baby a Human Being? Sen. Graham: 'There's No Doubt in My Mind That a 15-Week-Old Unborn Baby Has a Developed Heart' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "Senator Hirono Calls Fighting Pro-Lifers 'Literally' a 'Call to Arms' After Pro-Life Centers Attacked" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "West Virginia Passes New Law Banning Most Abortions" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Kamala Harris is definitely pro-abortion

• An article by Melanie Arter titled "VP Harris Promotes Abortion at National Baptist Convention" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Kamala Harris Blames Turmoil in the Country on Abortion Bans" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "VP Harris Won't Say She Believes There Should Be Any Limit on Abortion" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "[MSNBC Host] Joe Scarborough: Jesus Never Said Anything About Killing Children" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "[MSNBC Host] Joe Scarborough: Christians Committing Heresy Because Jesus Never Talked About Abortion' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Abortion Clinics Witness Surge in Out-Of-State Appointments" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Kamala Harris Blames Turmoil in the Country on Abortion Bans" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Richard Luscombe titled "[Five State Senate] Republicans Help Democratic Minority [to End a Filibuster and to] Block Near-Total Abortion Ban in South Carolina [As the Bill Heads Back to the State House Which Had Passed the Bill]" was posted at theguardian.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "John Fetterman Declares Himself 'Fetterwoman' at Pro-Abortion Rally" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- A video and an article by Virginia Kruta titled "Watch: Whoopi Goldberg Claims Overturning Roe Violates Her Religious Freedom" were posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Newsom Announces New Abortion Website Attacking Republicans for Being Pro-Life" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

• An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Stacey Abrams Says Proposed 15-Week Abortion Ban Is 'Deeply Problematic' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

• A video and an article by Julia Johnson titled "Watch: Stacey Abrams Supports Abortion 'Until the Time of Birth' in Some Cases" were posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Different views of Supreme Court

- An article by Ben Kamisar titled "VP Harris Attacks 'Activist Court,' Says the Loss of Rights Post-Roe Has Led to 'Suffering' " was posted at cnbc.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "[John] Roberts Defends SCOTUS After VP Harris, Democrats Attack Court's Legitimacy" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 10, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about a variety of other topics in articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

Alejandro Mayorkas—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled " 'Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months—the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.

• Looking back to August 2022, an article by Rita Li titled "4.9 Million Illegal Aliens Crossed U.S. Border in 18 Months Since Biden Took Office: Report" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

Kamala Harris—"the border is secure"

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Vice President Harris: 'The Border Is Secure' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled " 'We Have a Secure Border in That That Is a Priority for Any Nation': Kamala Harris Claims Southern Border Is Sealed in Yet Another Word Salad—Despite Crossings Approaching Two Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Kamala Has Lost Her Gourd: Veep Claims Border Is Secure, Yet Blames Trump for Crisis" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Number of Illegal Migrants Who Entered U.S. Since Biden Took Office Approaching Two Million" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Vice President Harris Ignores Question on Migrants Arriving Outside Residence After 'Secure' Border Claim" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Texas sends illegal immigrants to large cities

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Julio Rosas titled "Alejandro Mayorkas Is Complaining About Texas Busing Migrants to DC and NYC" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "DeSantis to Send Illegal Migrants Who Arrive in Florida to Delaware" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Caden Pearson titled "Democrats Request \$50 Million to Cope With Illegal Immigrants Bused From Texas and Arizona" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "So Much for Lori's Sanctuary City! Chicago Mayor Lightfoot Sparks Fury by Moving 64 Migrants Bused From Texas by Gov. Greg Abbott to Neighboring Republican Suburb [Burr Ridge]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.

eve 9-17-22

- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Border Sheriffs Slam D.C. Mayor, Officials for Declaring Emergency Over Migrant Buses: 'They Have Seen Nothing' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Adam Sabes titled "Illinois Governor, Chicago Mayor Blasted for 'Hypocrisy' After Sending Migrants Bused From Texas to Suburbs [Even Though They Proudly Call Their State and City a 'Sanctuary' Place]" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- A video and an article by Heather Hamilton titled "Watch: Illinois Governor Declares Emergency After Migrants Bused From Texas" were posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Illegal Immigrants Overwhelm New York City's Shelter System" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Wealthy Martha's Vineyard reaction to illegal immigrants

- An article by Keith Griffith and Paul Farrell titled "Own It! Wealthy Martha's Vineyard Locals Now Face Pressure to Welcome Newly Arrived Venezuelan Migrants Into Their Homes After Displaying Lawn Signs Saying 'We Stand With Immigrants . . . All Are Welcome Here' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "Make It the Hamptons Next! Why Busing Illegal Migrants to Martha's Vineyard's Manicured Lawns Is a Gut-Punchingly Effective Way to Call Soft-Hearted Liberals' Bluff on Our Border Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "DeSantis: Hypocritical Democrats Don't Want Illegals in Their Affluent Neighborhoods" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled " 'Their Virtue Signaling Is a Fraud': DeSantis Hits Back at Liberal Critics and Says He's Happy to Sent Illegal Immigrants to Sanctuary Cities—While Gavin Newsom Asks DOJ to Consider Kidnapping Charges for Migrant Flights to Ritzy Martha's Vineyard" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Max Thornberry titled "Gavin Newsom Asks DOJ to Consider 'Kidnapping' Charges After GOP Governors Ship Migrants Out of State" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

• An article by Emma James titled "Martha's Vineyard Declares a Humanitarian Crisis Over Influx of Just Fifty Venezuelan Migrants; Republicans Slam Liberal Island's 'Pathetic' Reaction and Ask: 'What About the Thousands Arriving in Texas Every Single Day?' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2022.

- A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: Spanish TV Reporter [for Telemundo] says Martha's Vineyard Residents Privately Admitted They 'Don't Want Migrants Here'" were posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 16, 2022.
- An article by Emma James, Rob Crilly and Janon Fisher titled " '50 Migrants Arriving on a Gorgeous Island Is Exactly Like Hitler Slaughtering 6 Million Jews!'—Tucker Carlson Mocks Liberal Filmmaker Ken Burns' Furious Claim That DeSantis Flying Illegal Migrants to Martha's Vineyard Is Just Like the Holocaust" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.

Notice—Biden administration also sends illegals to NYC

• Looking back to August 2022, an article by Jennie Taer titled "The Biden Administration Is Paying to Bus Illegal Migrants to New York City" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Notice—Democrat-run city also sends illegals to NYC

• An article by Julio Rosas titled "Not Just State of Texas: One Liberal City [Democrat-Run El Paso] Is Sending Its Own Migrant Buses to NYC" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Illegal immigration leads to excessive rainbow fentanyl

• An article by Staff titled "Border Patrol Agents Seizing Record Amounts of Fentanyl, Meth in Arizona and Texas" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Border Patrol: Mexicans 'Virtually Absent' at Top Border Crossings, Instead People Coming From 115 Different Countries" was posted at the political insider.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Ruth Styles titled "Sunniest City on Earth? No Longer; Nearly 250,000 Migrants Have Flooded Yuma, Arizona in the Past Year—Where Medical Services Bill Has Topped \$20 Million, Tourism Has Declined and

Locals Are Complaining of Being Shot at by Coyotes [Those Who Smuggle Illegal Aliens Into U.S.]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.

- An article by Ty Roush titled "Terror on the Border: Migrants Are Killing Pets, Stealing From Shops and Knocking on Doors Late at Night at Texas Border Town—Prompting Residents to Buy More Guns to Defend Themselves" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Shocking Moment Dozens of Illegal Immigrants Dressed in Camouflage Use Ropes to Scale Arizona Border Wall—Adding to the 500,000 'Gotaways' That DHS Says Have Already Evaded Capture This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Simonson titled "Biden Administration Awards \$80 Million Contract That Prohibits GPS Monitoring of Illegal Immigrants [Making It Harder to Find Them When They Are Released Into the Country]" was posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Byron Donalds [of Florida]: Biden's Open Borders Goal Is to 'Change the Electorate' was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Voting by mail

- Looking back to March 2021, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Joe Biden's Executive Order on Voting Tells Agencies to Push Vote-By-Mail, 'Combat Misinformation' " was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Julia Harte titled "Republicans Push to Restrict Mail-In Voting Ahead of U.S. November Midterms" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

• An article by Larry O'Connor titled "Democrat Strategy: Vote Now, Debate Later" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about government snooping

• An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Report: Facebook Spied on Messages of Conservatives Questioning 2020 Election, Sent Them to FBI" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Leftists Want You to Shut Up About the Disaster They Are Provoking" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Feiner titled "Twitter Shareholders Vote to Approve Elon Musk's Bid to Buy the Company" was posted at cnbc.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about 9/11

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Brady Knox titled "New York's 9/11 Museum to Close Down Permanently After Covid Revenue Loss" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Rachel Schike titled "Our Stories Will Be Lost: 9/11 Survivors Heartbroken by Closing of NYC Tribute Museum" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Rep. Pramila Jayapal Includes 9/11 Terrorists Among 'People Who Were Killed' That Day" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled " 'They Don't Want Closure, They Want Justice!'—Fury From 9/11 Families as It's Revealed Five Guantanamo Bay Prisoners Accused of Planning Terror Attack Are Negotiating for Plea Deals That Would Take Death Penalty Off Table" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Appalling': James Woods Unloads Over Report That Prosecutors Could Let 9/11 Planner [Khalid Sheikh Mohammed] Cop a Plea" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Harris Faulkner Torches Biden Over Plea Deal for 9/11 Planner [Khalid Sheikh Mohammed]: 'A President Who Hates at

Least Half' of Americans" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about U.S. military

• An article by Suzanne Bates titled "Military Recruitment Numbers Are Down; Are 'Woke' Politics to Blame?" was posted at deseret.com on Sept. 11, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Seattle Hemorrhages Police Officers Amid Massive Crime Spike" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Bradford Betz titled "'Defund the Police' Aftermath Created 'Ripple Effect' That Endangers Everyone; Law Enforcement Source Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about soaring crime

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Convicted Felon Who 'Murdered Heiress Eliza Fletcher' Is Charged With Kidnapping and Rape of Another Woman in New Unrelated Case" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Victim and Alleged Killer Identified in Gruesome Beheading on Streets of California" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Man Who 'Beheaded His Ex-Girlfriend With a Samurai Sword During Broad Daylight in California' Is in the U.S. Legally Despite Reports He Had Entered the Country Illegally" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Rough Justice: NYC Subway Mugger Dies After Jumping Between Cars and Falling Onto Electrified Third Rail Before Being Run Over Following Robbery" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Shooting Inside Chicago's Washington Park During a Baseball Game Leaves at Least One Person Dead and Seven Hospitalized—As Windy City Reels From Violent Crime Wave" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Almost Half of San Francisco Residents Say They Were Victims of Crime in Past 5 Years" was posted at breitbart.com

on Sept. 14, 2022.

• An article by Antonio Planas and Erik Ortiz titled "[Vallejo] California High School Football Coach Shot After Breaking Up Fight on Campus" was posted at nbcnews.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about sex-trafficking sting

- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled " 'We Always Have Disney Employees': Florida Sheriff Reveals Results of Human Trafficking Investigation" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Florida Sex Trafficking Sting Nabs 160 People—Including Georgia Deputy Police Chief and Two Disney Workers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 11, 2022.

Gun control—credit cards involved

- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Visa [Credit Card Company] Caves, Will Recategorize Gun Purchases So Democrats Can Flag Them" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Janon Fisher titled "'It's About Creating a National Registry of Gun Owners': NRA Slams Credit Card Firms for 'Bowing to Anti-Gun Politicians' Over Decision to Track Firearm and Ammunition Sales Using New Merchant Code to Help Prevent Mass Shootings" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Gun Control Activists Say Credit Card Companies Must Help Law Enforcement 'Preempt Mass Shootings' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Bob Barr titled "In an About-Face, Credit Card Companies Now Support Gun Control Tracking Program" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "More Than 100 House Republicans Demand Answers From Credit Card Giants Categorizing Sales at Gun Stores" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Other comments about gun control

• A Reuters article by Ross Kerber titled "Global Standards Body Approves New Merchant Code for Gun Sellers" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 9,

2022.

• An article by Tim Pearce titled "Gun Rights Group [Firearms Policy Coalition] Amends Lawsuit to Lower Tennessee Constitutional Carry Age to 18+ After Texas Victory" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Armed Teen Shoots, Kills Two Men Attempting Home Invasion in Texas" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Travis Schlepp titled "Rep. Karen Bass [a Gun-Control Leftist Who Is Running for Mayor of Los Angeles] Says Home Was Burglarized; [Two] Firearms Stolen" was posted at ktla.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Ohio Teachers Are Now Allowed to Have Guns in Their Classrooms" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Ivy League School [Princeton University] Will Be Free for Students Whose Families Make Under \$100,000" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Hazard titled "Two Decades Later, Most Schools Aren't Required to Teach Students About 9/11" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "NPR Promotes Planned Parenthood-Linked Sex Ed for Kindergartners" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about teachers' unions

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Teachers Are Refusing to Return to Work Despite Extorting Billions From Taxpayers" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Comments about transgender

- An article by Mark Lewis titled "I've Decided to Be a Dog" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Ohio School District Tells Teachers Not to Notify Parents About Students' Name and Pronoun Changes" was

posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

• An article by Matthew Brown titled "Montana Adopts Permanent Block on Birth Certificate Changes" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Furious Parents Blast Joe Biden's Title IX Plans as a Record-Breaking 184,000 Comment on 'Insidious' Proposal to Redefine Gender Identity: Christian Groups Warn It Will 'Endanger Children' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "Harvard Students Could Be Punished for Not Using Preferred Pronouns: Report" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Asian citizens

• An article by Vivek Ramaswamy titled "Affirmative Action Hurts Asian-Americans—but the Left Just Shrugs" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Black citizens

- An article by Janon Fisher titled "Furious Mom Calls for Racist School Bully [in Castle Rock, Colorado] to Be Expelled After He Airdropped Her Black Son an Image of a Swastika With the N-Word Written Around It Sixty Times" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Cohen and Scott Davis titled "NBA Hammers [Phoenix] Suns Owner Robert Sarver After Finding He Used the 'N-Word' at Least 5 Times and Made 'Sex-Related' Comments to Female Employees" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

• An article by Staff titled "A Verbal Encounter With Police at a Black Lives Matter Protest Led Pregnant Activist to 4-Year Prison Sentence" was posted at wral.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about false racism

• An article by Diana Glebova titled "Oberlin [College] Finally Agrees to Pay \$36.59 Million to Bakery Over False Racism Accusations" was posted at national review.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Racist volleyball hoax

 An article by Murjani Rawls titled "BYU Finds No Evidence of Racist Heckling Toward Black Volleyball Player" was posted at theroot.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Media Falls Silent As Investigation Shows No Evidence [That] N-Word Was Yelled During Duke Volleyball Game" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled " 'Rush to Judgment': CNN Anchor [John Avalon] Admits Network Jumped the Gun on BYU Racism Scandal" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

• An article titled "Black Preacher Arrested While Watering [His] Flowers [in Childersburg, Alabama] Sues Police" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

Monkeypox in U.S.

• An article by Weber Lee titled "Study: Smallpox Vaccine Provides Immunity to Monkeypox" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Covid—no distinction between vaccinated and unvaccinated

• Looking back to August 2022, an article by Josh Chapin titled "Updated CDC Covid Guidelines Remove Distinction Between Vaccinated and Unvaccinated" was posted at abc11.com on Aug. 11, 2022.

Covid—looking back at covid protocols

- An article by David Willhite titled "Science Confirms: Lockdowns Don't Stop the Spread" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 7, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "CNN Columnist [Jill Filipovic] Admits Progressives Have a Problem With School Closures" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Trevor Thomas titled "Never Forget the Covid Fascists" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "Speech Therapist Reveals She's Been Inundated With Wave of 'Covid Babies' Who Can Barely Speak Because of Pandemic Shutdowns—and Parents Are Paying Up to \$1,000 a Month to Repair the Damage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.

- An article by James Gordon titled "'State Is Going to [Expletive]! [NFL Quarterback] Aaron Rodgers Blasts California's Covid Closures He Says Destroyed Small Businesses in His Hometown [Chico, California] and Lashes Woke New 'Misinformation' Bill for Doctors" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Pull Up a Seat: Bill Maher and Aaron Rodgers Absolutely Torch Nonsensical Covid Protocols" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Ian Miller titled "CDC Finally Changes Covid Guidance, Now Treats Vaccinated and Unvaccinated People the Same" was posted at outkick.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- An article by Caden Pearson titled "Republican Senators [Ted Cruz and Marsha Blackburn] Introduce Bill to End 'Highly-Politicized Vaccine Mandate' for DC Schools" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about covid vaccines

- An article by Sophia Corso titled "CDC Admits Post-Vaccine Myocarditis Concerns (That Were Labeled Covid Misinformation) Are Legit" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Data Leak Reveals Disturbing Facts About mRNA Instability" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "CDC Director Admits Agency Gave False Information on Covid-19 Vaccine Safety Monitoring" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about masks

• An article by Staff titled "St. Charles [Health System in Oregon] Drops Covid-19 Vaccination Requirement for Workers—If They Get Exemption, Wear N95 Mask" was posted at ktvz.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about Disney

• An article by John Nolte titled "Critics and Audiences Agree—'Pinocchio' Is Another Disney Catastrophe" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

Comments about other entertainment media

- An article by John Nolte titled "Woke Summer Movie Box Office Collapses 21%" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Hunter Patterson titled "Is 'SNL' [Saturday Night Live] Over? Rumors Float That Fabled Show May Be on the Ropes" was posted at themix.net on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Dominic Patten titled "Emmy Awards Viewership Dives to All-Time Low: Down Double Digits From 2021 & Last NBC Broadcast" was posted at deadline.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- A video and an article by Daphne Moon titled "Watch: Bill Maher Wants Heads to Roll After Libs Killed the Big Screen 'F the Casting Police' " were posted at thepatrioticchronicles.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

• An article by Nikolas Lanum titled "Nearly Every Major Fact-Checker Has Completely Ignored Karine Jean-Pierre Since Taking Over for Psaki" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Comments about how the media describes economy

- An article by Sam Janney titled "WaPo Carries More Water Than Usual for Democrats With Piece Claiming Americans 'Feel Better' About the Economy" was posted at twitchy.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Abha Bhattarai titled "Americans Are Finally Feeling Better About the Economy" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "[MSNBC] Chuck Todd Is Clearly Not Buying Kamala Harris' Claim 'The Border Is Secure' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 11, 2022.

• An article by Lindsay Komick titled "NBC's Yamiche Alcindor [Seeks to Distract Listeners Away From the Economy When She] Claims 'Abortion Comes Up 90% of the Time' With Voters on the Campaign Trail" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 11, 2022.

- An article by Susan Jones titled "CBS Anchor [Margaret Brennan]: 'Extremist Forces' Attacked U.S. on 9/11; Sen. Warner: 'Insurgents' Attacked Capitol" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden's DOJ Doesn't Want to Disclose 'Classified' Mar-a-Lago Documents, Except Through Selective Leaks to Leftist Media" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Comments about special counsel John Durham

• An article by Greg Wilson titled "FBI Had Suspected Russian Operative, Source for Trump Dossier [Was] on Payroll; Durham Charges" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "'My Son Hunter' Debuts and Demand Overwhelms Film's Website" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Emma-Jo Morris titled "'My Son Hunter' True Fact: Hunter Biden Took \$5 Million in Deal With 'Spy Chief of China' Patrick Ho" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 14, 2022.

Comments about the FBI

- An article by Sophia Corso titled "[Senator Chuck] Grassley: Tim Thibault (Who 'Infected Major FBI Investigations') Isn't Off the Hook Just By Retiring" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "Democrat Operatives Are the Real Threat, Not Russia" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Leo Goldstein titled "Who Was Behind the January 6 Events?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

• An article by Derek Hunter titled "Kamala Harris Might Be the Only Person Who Can Make Joe Biden Look Smart" was posted at townhall.com on Sept.

13, 2022.

Democrats view Obamas as royalty

• An article by Will Alexander titled "The Obamas: Royals in an Imaginary Kingdom" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

White House strategy—name-calling distracts from policies

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Biden's Anti-MAGA Speech Magnificently Backfires" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 6, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "White House Can't Shake Major 'MAGA Republican' Miscalculation" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 6, 2022.
- An article by Mark Lewis titled "Joe's Definition of Unity and Democracy: 'Shut Up and Obey Me, Fascists!' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

"Divider in Chief" strikes again

- A video by Dennis Prager titled "Joe Biden's Plan: Turn Americans Against Each Other" was posted at dennisprager.com on Sept. 7, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Biden Once More Goes After 'MAGA Republicans' in Yet Another Ranting Speech" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Nikki Haley: 'Only Anger, Violence and Hatred That I'm Hearing Is From Joe Biden' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dan Bongino: America's Voters Are 'Right Where a Dictator Wants Them to Be' " was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 10, 2022.

"Divider in Chief" has a helper

• An article by Mary Aultman titled "Kamala Harris Compares Extremists Behind September 11 Attacks to Trump Supporters" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Biden Takes Heat for Spending 40 Percent of His Days in Office 'on Vacation" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Josh Berger titled "Kathy Griffin Threatens 'Civil War' If Americans Don't Vote Democrat in November Midterms" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Alaska's Ranked-Choice Voting Scheme Was a Plot to Save Murkowski; But It Also Doomed Palin" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Morris titled "Kamala Harris Says She 'Can't Wait' to End Senate Filibuster If Democrats Win Seats in Midterms" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- A video and an article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Watch: Tulsi Gabbard Says Biden Administration Is 'Weaponizing' Federal Agencies Against Political Opponents" were posted at the postmillennial.com on Sept. 10, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Sitting Congressman [Jamie Raskin of Maryland] Says U.S. Constitution Is 'An Accident Waiting to Happen' " was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Kathleen J. Anderson titled "Congress Finds Enough Money for Ukraine, But Not for 9/11 First Responders?" was posted at the political insider.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Newsom Reportedly 'Seething' Over Biden Calling Him Out on Farmworker Union Bill" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 12, 2022.

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Charlie Crist Portrays Himself as Jesus Christ Against 'DeSatan' in Bizarre Stump Speech" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Tom Hebert titled "Dems Desperate to Deliver Last-Minute Favors to Big Labor Bosses" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Reilly titled " 'Woke' Department of Defense Equity Chief Kelisa Wing Has History of Anti-White Twitter Posts: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Dishonest Abe: Watch Stacey Abrams Deny She Ever Doubted Her 2018 Election Loss" were posted at hannity.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "I'm Not Delusional": Stacey Abrams Claims She 'Never Denied' Losing in 2018" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 14, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "America's Nero Fiddles While Our Country Burns" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Winsome Sears Explains Why Democrats Feel 'Hatred' for Black Conservatives [Because Democrats Need 80-90 Percent of the Black Vote to Stay in Power]" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 4, 2022.
- An article by Larry O'Connor titled "Stop Believing the 'Republicans Are Blowing the Midterms' Propaganda [Repeated Over and Over by the Media]" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 6, 2022.
- An article by J. Robert Smith titled "Want to Win the Midterms? Listen to Ron DeSantis" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- A video by Dennis Prager titled "Americans Must Stand Up to Tyranny" was posted at dennisprager.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled " 'My Son Hunter' Director Robert Davi to 'Voiceless Conservatives': 'We Put Ourselves on the Line Culturally . . . This Is For You' " was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Candace Owens, 32, Says Tennessee

Hospital Threatened to Call Child Services and Stopped Her From Leaving Until Her Newborn Underwent 'Unnecessary' Blood Test—As She Accuses 'Hospital Mafia' of Inflating Her Insurance Bill" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 10, 2022.

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "[Ted] Cruz: GOP Will Win Senate, and Unraveling Biden's Assault on Religion Will Be First Priority" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "My Pillow CEO Mike Lindell Claims FBI Surrounded His Car, Seized Cell Phone" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 13, 2022.
- An article by Brian C. Joondeph, M.D., titled "When You Are Sick, Do You Want Dr. Woke or Dr. Smart?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 13, 2022.

Double standard for Trump and Mar-a-Lago

- An article by John D O'Connor titled "Hypocrisy Alert [Barack Obama Kept All His Unclassified Papers at Government Expense, While the Government Has Seized All of Donald Trump's]" was posted at amgreatness.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Taiyler Simone Mitchell titled "Hillary Clinton, Who Was Investigated for Using a Private Email Server, Says Trump Should Be Held Accountable as DOJ Looks Into Classified Documents at Mar-a-Lago" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 11, 2022.
- An article by Tom Leonard and Katelyn Caralle titled "Revealed: Brave Whistleblowers Are Exposing How the Nakedly Political FBI Is Out to Get Trump—Read Damning Dossier on the Chiefs Who Are Plunging America's Once Proud Bureau Into Its Gravest Crisis Ever" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 12, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump Vows to Give Full Pardon and Apology to the Hundreds Convicted in Jan. 6 Protests" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Warren Rojas titled "Ted Cruz Says Every 2024 GOP Presidential Hopeful Is Biding Their Time Until the Former President Formally Weighs In on Running Again: 'The Whole World Will Change

Depending on What Donald Trump Decides' "was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 9, 2022.

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "A Journalist [Jeff German of the Las Vegas Review-Journal] Is Murdered, a Democrat Politician [Clark County Administrator Robert Telles] Is Charged and a Local Reporter Finds a Way to Blame Trump" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 11, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Department of the Interior Removes the Word 'Squaw' From More Than 600 Locations on Federal Land—Saying the Slur for Native American Women Should Have Been Nixed Long Ago" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Mia Cathell titled "Oh, So Here Is the 'White Supremacist' [a Black Man in Atlanta] Accused of Vandalizing a Gay Pride Crosswalk With Swastikas" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 9, 2022.
- An article by Luisa Colon titled "5 Medications That Could Be Making You Moody [Are Blood Pressure Medications, Antidepressants, Birth-Control Pills, Diabetes Medications and Statins]" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- An article by Brett Arends titled "People Who Do This One Thing Every Day [Walking] Have Half the Dementia Risk That the Rest of Us Do" was posted at marketwatch.com on Sept. 14, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."